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Club Notes 

 

 

  

ƷMeetings of The St. Catharines & Area Aquarium Society, (S.C.A.A.S.), are held on the first Monday of 

each month at the Seafarersô and Teamstersô Union Hall, 70 St. David St. E., Thorold, ON. If the first 

Monday falls on a holiday, the meetings are held on the second Monday. 

ƷThere are no meetings in July and August. 

ƷThe society, established in 1958, is a non-profit educational organization, dedicated to the task of 

promoting interest in the breeding, raising, maintenance and study of tropical fish, both at the beginner and 

more advanced levels. 

ƷS.C.A.A.S. is a charter member of the Canadian Association of Aquarium Clubs Inc., (C.A.O.A.C.), 

www.caoac.ca and a member of the Federation of American Aquarium Societies, (F.A.A.S.), www.faas.info 

ƷMore news and information about S.C.A.A.S. can be found at our web site www.scaas.info and check us 

out on the new S.C.A.A.S. page at Facebook.com, thanks to Paul Paradis.  

 

The next meeting is October 7
th

 . Our guest speaker will be Ron Bishop, President of the London Aquaria Society and 

the 1
st
 Vice-President of The Canadian Association of Aquarium Clubs (C.A.O.A.C.). wƻƴΩǎ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƛǎ DŀŘƎŜǘǎΦ 

 

      Committees 
 

Breeder Awards 

Tom Bridges (905) 735-3352  

tp.bridges@sympatico.ca

 
Horticulture Awards 

Joe Krawchuk (905) 325-5562 

drummers_secret@hotmail.com 

Auction Coordinator 

Tom Bridges ï see above 

 
CAOAC representative 

Phil Barrett (905) 931-2044 

pbarrett@cogeco.ca 

 
Newsletter 
Position open 

 
Jar Show Coordinator & Judge 

Pat Shriner (905) 354-1367 

gpshriner@cogeco.ca 

 
Membership 

Pat Bridges ï see Tom above 

 
Refreshments 

Shawn & Shirley Markowski 

srogers33@cogeco.ca 

 
Library 

G.O. 

 
Press/Publicity 

Ken Brady (905) 935-4716 

kbrady2@cogeco.ca 

 
Webmasters 

Ken Brady and Roman Haljkevic  

 

         Executive 
 

President: Paul Paradis 

pparadis1@hotmail.com 

(905) 941-9867 

 
1st Vice-President: John Verhage 

jpverhage@yahoo.com 
(905) 735-7776 

 
2nd Vice-President: Joe Krawchuk 

drummers_secret@hotmail.com 

(905) 680-0867 

 
Secretary: Tammy Pooley 

tamy333@hotmail.com  

 905) 325-1622 

 
Treasurer: Roman Haljkevic 

romanhaljkevic@gmail.com 
(905) 227-7968 

 
Past President: Tom Hillier 

tom.hillier@hotmail.com 

(905) 227-5008 

 

 

  

Membership Fees 
Family              $25 

Single Adult                20 

Junior (under 16)               10 

Student with card               10 

Senior (over 65)    10 

Senior couple (both over 65)  15 

 

 

    Upcoming Events 
 
October 20  CAOAC meetings 

October 27  Kitchener Show & Auction 

November 2  Tropical Fish club of 

            Erie County Auction 

November 3  Peel Region Auction 

November 10  St  Catharines Auction 

 

...for more dates go to www.caoac.ca 

and click on óCalendarô. 

 

 

Fish of the Month    

     October       Barbs & Tetras  

     November   Rift Lake Cichlids   

     December   Swords, Platies, 

                          Mollies  

     January       Anabantids                      

     February     Loaches & Sharks 

     March          Plants 
     April             Angels & Discus 

     May             Dwarf Cichlids 

     June             Goldfish & Koi 
  

ADVERTISING in  óThe SCATô 

Full Page $150 

Half Page   100 

Quarter Page     80  

Business Card    50 

S.C.A.A.S. ANNUAL AUCTION 

SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER 10, 2013  

 

http://www.caoac.ca/
http://www.faas.info/
http://www.scaas.info/
mailto:tp.bridges@sympatico.ca
mailto:tp.bridges@sympatico.ca
mailto:drummers_secret@hotmail.com
mailto:pbarrett@cogeco.ca
mailto:srogers33@cogeco.ca
mailto:kbrady2@cogeco.ca
mailto:pparadis1@hotmail.com
mailto:drummers_secret@hotmail.com
mailto:tamy333@hotmail.com
mailto:romanhaljkevic@gmail.com
mailto:tom.hillier@hotmail.com
http://www.caoac.ca/
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The St. Catharines and Area Aquarium Society 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

September 9, 2013 
 

The regular meeting of The St. Catharines and Area Aquarium Society was called to order at 7:30 pm on September 

9, 2013 in Thorold by President Paul Paradis. 

29 members were in attendance. 

The minutes of the previous evening were unanimously approved as distributed. 

New members acknowledged: Sascha who heard about club through Paul Paradis. 

Clubôs upcoming events were outlined. 

Club Treasurer Roman provided totals which YTD are $ 2772.23  

Claudia Carthew, President of The Canadian Association of Aquarium Clubs, Inc., (C.A.O.A.C.), presented Pat and 

Tom Bridges with an award for 25 years service to C.A.O.A.C. 

Guest Speaker Jeff Mountjoy started  his presentation at 7:37 pm and ended at 8:20 

Members were informed of new Facebook Page and were asked for current email addresses to be updated. 

The position for the newsletter remains open and needs to be filled. 

Auction started at 9pm and ended at 9:54pm 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 by President Paul Paradis. The next general meeting will be at 7:30 on Monday 

October 7, 2013 in Thorold 

Minutes submitted by:  Tammy Pooley (secretary) 

 
 

Coldwater Corner-September 2013 
By Dave Easingwood 

 
Hope you all had a good summer, it was a good one for ponds. Iôve never seen my ponds so full of 

plants as they were this year. Water Hyacinth grew in abundance and all my lilies flowered, there was a lot of 

floating Water Lettuce and plenty of duckweed (good browsing for my Shubunkins). 

I had five spawnings of my Shubunkins, one in my small top pond and four in tanks in the fish house. 

When the pond spawning finished I removed the two adults to a 12ò deep rearing pond so the eggs wouldnôt get 

eaten. Two nights later the adults ódisappearedô,  I can only assume I had a Racoon visit the pond and it took the 

fish, very disappointing!!! The rearing pond now has a chicken wire mesh cover. All other spawnings were 

from tanks in my fish house. The young fish are healthy and growing well but it wonôt be ôtill the end of the 

year when I can tell if the QUALITY of the fish is as good or better than the parents. 

What I am trying to do is breed and develop a strain of my own Canadian/Bristol Shubunkins by óline 

breedingô. I started in Calgary 7 years ago with five adults I got from Los Angeles. It is a long process because 

the fish donôt breed ótrue to typeô, Fancy Goldfish revert back to their ancestors, many of the babies are ópinksô 

or óbronzesô. Out of a spawning of 200 eggs, I reckon only five fish will be as good, or better than their parents.   

The September meeting featured a talk by Jeff Mountjoy of Martin Mills on fish food. It was extremely 

interesting and informative, here are some pointers Jeff madeé..Donôt overfeed. Modern food contains all the 

ingredients to keep fish healthy 

..we keep our fish in their own toilet, if that is not clean and healthy, the fish wonôt survive 

..Jeff only feeds his fish every three days, thatôs how they feed in the wild 

..a protein rich, low carbohydrate food is best for pond fish. 

..Martin Mills is a Canadian Company that develops their food in conjunction with the University of 

Guelph for fish aquaculture, so all their food is very scientifically developed. All ingredients come from 

Canada except Spirulina.   

____________________________________________________________________________ 
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BAP 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 

presented at the September meeting 
 

Dave Furness ï Tanicthys albonubes 
 White Cloudséééééé. 5 pts. 
Tom & Pat Bridges ï 

Xiphophorus mayae éé... 5 

 

 
Awarded in June: 
David Furness ï 

Melanochromis auratus é.. 10 
Tom & Pat Bridges ï 
 Corydoras napoensis ......... 20 
 
Congratulations!                  Tom Bridges 
  

 

D 
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Corydoras Paleatus 
By Dave Furness 

  

                One of the more popular Corys, Corydoras paleatus, which is also known as the peppered Cory, 

reaches a size of 2.5 to 3 inches in total length. The male is smaller than the female, and in body length. 

The dorsal and pectoral fins are longer on the male than the female. This species is from the lower 

Parana River basin, and coastal rivers in Uruguay and Brazil.  

  

               The Corys are easy to feed and will take a wide variety of food, such as flake, brine shrimp, 

assorted worms and zucchini. They will also take other foods on occasion, such as dead leaves, dead 

snails, and dead daphnia. 

  

              Peppered Corys can take temperatures from 68 to 85 degree F. Usually, when you condition your 

cats for spawning, it is customary to separate the sexes, if you have the room. It works just as well 

keeping the sexes together. I conditioned the fish heavily with crushed peas, brine shrimp and white 

worms, as well as keeping the temperature of the tank at 78 degrees F.  After a week of this, I removed 

the fattest female, plus two males, to a five gallon tank. The tank had a bare bottom for easy daily 

cleaning. The only article in the tank was a sponge filter, plus the temperature of the tank was lowered to 

72 degrees F. The next morning they were spawning. When she lays her eggs, she lays a few at a time, and 

carries them between her pelvic fins. She will then place the eggs on the glass and any other surface. She 

will collect the males sperm in her mouth and carries it to 

fertilize the eggs. I removed the adults, then raised the 

temperature to 78 degrees F. I also added a small amount of 

anti fungal medicine. I did not feed the new fry for a couple of 

days. The first food that I fed was liquid 

fry, for a couple of days, and then fed them 

brine shrimp and micro worms after that. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JAR SHOW WINNERS FOR 
SEPTEMBER 2013 

 

1st place   Joe Krawchuk  
 Bristle Nose Pleco  
 
2nd place   Joe Krawchuk  
 Synodontis Cat  
 
3rd  place   Pam Danyluck  
 Cory Cat (albino)  
 

S.C.A.A.S. MEETING DATES 
FROM SEPT. 2013 to JUNE 2014 

 
2013 - October 7, November 4, December 2 

 
2014 ς January 6, February 3, March 3, April 7, 

May 5, June 2 
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https://www.amazonascustomerservice.com/subscribe/index2.php?tracking_code=Q12B87
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http://www.reef2rainforest.com/
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S.C.A.A.S needs an editor for  Ȭ4ÈÅ SCATȭ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȢ 
Will you give it a try?   
%ÄÉÔÏÒȭÓ ÊÏÂȡ 
Requirements:  An email account; a 2007 or better version of Microsoft 
Word or an equivalent product with Microsoft Word compatibility; a printer 
and scanner (both good ideas but not essential).  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
4ÈÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÐ ÏÆ ÐÁÇÅ ς ÈÁÓ ÐÅÒÍÁÎÅÎÔ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ ÉÔȟ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂȭÓ 
mandate; memberships in the parent organization, (C.A.O.A.C.), and F. A.A.S.; when and where the 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÁÒÅ ÈÅÌÄȟ ÅÔÃȢȟ ÓÏ ÉÔȭÓ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÖÅ ÉÔȢ  
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Overall d esign of the newsletter is entirely up to the editor, including the cover page (see below 
for some important details).  

 Complete  each newsletter in time for mass email delivery, toward the latter part of the week before 
each meeting. Keep in mind that some members do not have email addresses. Black and white 
newsletters are printed for those members, (Staples is a good choice for this).  At present the 
membership committee is taking care of that.  

 ! Ȭ6ÏÌÕÍÅΠȾÉÓÓÕÅ Πȭ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÉÎ ÅÖÉÄÅÎÃÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ cover of the newsletter, (it changes each month), as 
well as the month and year. 

 Refer to page 2, (Club Notes  -- an information page),  in a previous newsletter for ongoing 
information that should be included in each newsletter. For example, executive and other committees; 
membership and advertising fees; fish of the month. 

 Keep track of any  items that may change each month. Some are on page 2 and others may 
appear on later pages. Some examples are the program, BAP and HAP awards; fish of the 
month, coming events, etc.  Upcoming events may be found, at www.caoac.caȟ ÕÎÄÅÒ Ȭ#ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒȭȢ 

 Establish a deadline for contributions to the 
newsletter each month. If you wish, remind 
ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÏÒÓ ÉÆ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÏÐÙ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÃÌÏÓÅ ÔÏ 
the deadline. Contributions may include BAP 
reports on breeding; HAP reports on 
propagating plants and other articles of interest 
in the hobby. 

 Keep all  advertising in the newsletter running 
each month unless advised otherwise. Pay 
attention to where the advertisers want their 
ads placed ... for instance, the Tropical Fish 
Room is, at present, placed on the last page of 
the newsletter. 

 +ÅÅÐ ÉÔ ÁÓ ÓÉÍÐÌÅ ÁÓ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ 
ȬÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÔ Á ÔÒÙȭȢ  

 Help is available, as always. Just give a holler. J 

http://www.caoac.ca/
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